BRUNY ISLAND CEMTERY AND CHAPEL ASSOCIATION, BARNES BAY INC. PRESIDENT'S REPORT 2023

Good morning,

Firstly, a very big thank you to the dedicated and committed efforts from Alan and his trusty and reliable assistants including Yvonne, Ralph, Perri and many more. Thanks to them, we now have an excellent and much needed toilet.

We have also had a kitchen makeover which is very welcome with excellent water pressure thanks Alan and Ralph.

We have new functional guttering, again, thanks Alan for organising.

This has all been possible because of the determination and drive of Alan in particular. He will give us specific details and people to thank at the Meeting.

Maintenance of the cemetery and chapel has continued during the year with a working bee in April.

We have some regular and irregular bookings for the chapel space by community groups as was always the intention and helps pay some bills.

Market stalls have also been providing income – thanks to Perri, Yvonne, Carolyn, Di and families.

We have had requests for information on burials and plots and have had 2 plots have been reserved and paid. I have had a few discussions with others who are, as yet, undecided.

There have been 2 burials this year, Walter Cooley and Elsie Churchill.

Thanks as always to our regular meeting attendees and helpers. This committee would not be able to function without your help.

Di Jodlowska President 5/11/23